Children in Class FSJ and FCS



Monday 9th September 2019
Dear Parents,
We would like to take this opportunity to welcome you and your child to Elburton Primary School. This is the first letter, in a series, that we will be sending out at the beginning of each term to inform you of relevant information you need to be aware of.  First and foremost, we would like to welcome you to school life at Elburton Primary School (particularly if as parents you are new to the school!)  We are looking forward to working with your children this coming term with regard to settling them in, establishing a daily routine, providing lots of opportunities to aid their individual learning and discovering their individual talents and abilities, as well as making school life a wholly enjoyable experience for them.

We will be having a meeting on Wednesday 2nd October at 7pm where, as new parents you will have the opportunity to meet new members of staff, members of the PTA and the Governing body. This will be an informal ‘get together’ where you can meet other families, members of existing families and members of staff. The idea of the meeting is to introduce you to how the PTA operates. You will also, in small groups, have the opportunity to talk about things that you would like to know such as routines, PTA events and dates. During this meeting we will introduce you to ‘Tapestry’ your child’s online learning journal and offer any parents who are having trouble accessing their child’s journal the support that they need. We will show you how to access the photographs and observations that we make of your children.
Up until now all of the children have coped well with entering school independently.  Thank you for ‘taking a step back’ and letting them organise themselves on their own. The vast majority of children have names on their drinks, bags, coats jumpers etc. Please ensure that anything your child brings to school has their name on it, this is very useful when handing items back to the children at the end of the day!
Please can all children, including siblings of Foundation children, refrain from playing with any of the toys or equipment on the decking. We understand it is very tempting, particularly for the younger children, but we have previously had equipment broken and left untidy following home times. Thank you for your understanding with this.

We have daily physical activity in the classroom, hall and playground, for the time being we will not get the children changed other than asking them to remove their shoes and socks.  We will change for PE during the spring term so please do not feel you have to buy your PE kit at the moment.  We will advise you in a letter when we will be changing for PE.  Plimsolls/trainers will be needed nearer the end of the school year when we practise for sports day. 
As we begin to teach phonics, we will upload the sounds learnt that week onto Tapestry for you to rehearse at home. We will also provide you with some play based activities to encourage your children to begin to recognise, read and write. the sounds that they have been taught in school. Please check Tapestry for further updates.
We have three class teachers in Foundation this term. Mrs Churchill is full time; Mr Smithers and Mrs Johnson will be teaching in FSJ. Mrs Johnson will teach on Monday and Tuesday with Mr Smithers teaching on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Mr Smithers and Mrs Johnson regularly communicate with one another to ensure consistency for both you and your child. Our Teaching Assistants in Foundation are Mrs Sheridan, Mrs Ward, Miss Vickers and Miss Brown. 
We have a busy term coming up so we would like to make you aware of some important dates for your diary for this term and next year! Further information about these events will be given to you nearer the time. All parents are welcome to attend our PTA events and meetings.
PTA AGM and first meeting 7.30pm - 18/09/19

Race for Reading - 27/09/19 (Reserve date 11/10/19)
Wine and Wisdom – 11/10/19
Bag2School - 05/11/19

PTA meeting 7.30pm 06/11/19

Christmas Fair – 06/12/19

Infant party - daytime 16/12/19

Junior Disco - 16/12/19

PTA meeting 7.30pm 22/01/20

Bag2School - 26/02/20  

Pig Race – 13/03/20 
PTA Meeting 7.30pm - 25/03/20  
Disco – 20/03/20

PTA Meeting 7.30pm - 13/05/20  

Silly Hair day - 22/05/19

Bag2School - 04/06/20
Summer fair - 03/07/20

PTA Meeting 7.30pm - 08/07/20 

Infant and Leavers Disco - 10/7/20

Don't forget the bank holiday on Monday 4th May has been swapped to Friday 8th May
If you do have any concerns regarding your child, the most convenient time to discuss them is after school.  Once again, we look forward to working with you and your children throughout the coming year.

Yours sincerely,
Mr K Smithers

   
   Mrs C Churchill        

Mrs Johnson
Assistant Headteacher
    Class Teacher
   
Class Teacher
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